
Inter group meeting  2/21/19 
 

Meeting opened at  with the serenity prayer 
 
attendance; Dave, Jen, Ed, Kristi, Misty, Randy, Dave V., Elizabeth, Joanne, Sherry, Janet, 
Kathy S., Steve, Winslow, Mary 
 
Kristi read the minutes, Sherry made a motion to accept, Misty 2nd passed 
 

Reports 
Treasurer;  ​We received donations from friday nooners, happy hour group, sobriety sisters, 
sunday step study, williams applegate, womens live and let live. Our total in the bank is 
$1200.35​ ​Jen made a motion to accept, Misty 2nd passed 
 
Office Manager;  

● general information 19 
● meeting schedules 17 
● request for help 3 
● request for al anon help 3 
● request for 12 step help 1 
● referrals to other agencies 6 
● literature orders 33 
● chip orders 11 
● doations 3 
● drop ins 48 
● other 3 
● misc. 6 

 
January 14th to February 10th the answering service handled 2 calls. 
 
District 7 and josephine county intergroup hosted a chili feed and panel meeting on february 9th 
at Hi Lo. There event was quite successful with about 30 people attending and WAY to much 
chili! Steve P made the public statement how both entities work together pursuant to our primary 
purpose. Sharing on the panel were Steve P (district 7), Joey (treatment and bridging the gap, 
outreach, CPC) Kathy T. (Central office volunteers) launie(GSR) Jen (josephine county 
intergroup and webservant), and JeaneMarie (PI). The presentation was very informal and there 
was good interaction contributed $25 pamphlets focused on service and AA structure. A years 
subscription to grapevine (district donation) and literature gift certificate (intergroup donation) 
were raffled. 
 
Intergroup is the recycle committee at roundup. I've scheduled the recycle racks and bags 
(official name is clear stream). We are responsible to pick up and return the racks. We also 
need to plan how/where to collect all the recyclables and get them to the bottle drop. 



 
Webservant report:  

● visitor count is approximately 37,725 
● updates are made as they happen 
● meeting guide update, the web technician confirmed that our format is not compatible. 
● round up committee has asked that we host a service signup. 

 
Literature report: ​We sold 221 pieces, we made $658.45 from literature, $840.50 from chips 
and contributions bringing our total to $1498.50 
 
Events coordinator; ​Janet says everything is going well with spring fling, tickets are ready and 
will be $10 we have already old a lot. Janet will be looking into sugar free options but she finds it 
be kind of a burden so she would like people to ask those that sell tickets to ask people. she will 
be having an events meeting on Wednesday at 710pm at the central office to continue planning 
for spring fling. They are going to be doing a silent auction of themed baskets at spring fling and 
are hoping they can get groups to donate baskets. 
 
Volunteer coordinator: ​Positions are being filled, Kathy has been training volunteers as 
needed and is spreading the word about office etiquette. 
 
Newsletter; ​Winslow said the newsletter is done and only 10 pages, April will be the last 
newsletter that will be monthly based on the motion that passed a few months ago, he enjoys 
doing it monthly. He would like more people to contribute.  
 

Groups 
Easy does it; Dave V. says it is going good and has a lot of people 
 
ESH; Sherry says going good, we wasnt more women 
 
happy hour going good 
 
sunday night rr randy says WE DIDN'T LOSE ANYBODY 
 
stronger together janet going good 
 
looking forward, good meeting they read the daily reflections 
 
womens big book study, changed location to newman methodist church 
 
monday 12 and 12 at 12 Ed said they could use support Ed would like to know if we could be 
more descriptive in the meeting lists about book studies, Winslow said anything is possible 
Janet can smuggle cigarettes into any meeting…. 

 



Old business 
Office etiquette letters were given out and went well 

 
New business 

The first position available is chair, Kathy nominated Randy R for chair, Kristi 2nd passed 
unanimously, Randy is the new chair. Janet nominates Steve for Vice chair, Winslow 2nd 
passed, Steve is now our new Vice chair. Sherry nominates Misty to be literature chair, Kathy 
2nd passed. Janet nominated winslow for newsletter kathy 2nd passed Kathy nominated mary 
for web master Janet 2nd passed  
 
meeting closed at 815 
 

 
 
 
 


